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11. ITEMS RELATED TO PUBLIC WORKS

11.2 Report of the Waste Management Strategic Advisory Committee (WMSAC-
1/2021) meeting held on January 21, 2021 

6. REPORTS

6.1       Townhouse Waste Collection Options

RECOMMENDATION WMSAC-3-2021: 

Resolution Number 2021-119 

That the following townhouse waste collection options be approved and 
presented to townhouse Board of Directors and/or Property Managers: 

• Option 1a - Cart-based garbage and recycling collection with choice of
120, 240 and 360 litre carts and cart-based organics collection with a
100 litre cart;

• Option 1b - Cart-based garbage and recycling collection with choice of
120, 240 and 360 litre carts and cart-based organics collection with a
smaller 46-80 litre cart;

• Option 2a – Cart-based garbage collection with choice of 120, 240
and 360 litre carts, bag-based recycling collection and cart-based
organics collection with a 100 litre cart;

• Option 2b – Cart-based garbage collection with choice of 120, 240
and 360 litre carts bag-based recycling collection and cart-based
organics collection with a smaller 46-80 litre cart;

And further, that the consultation plan with townhouse Board of Directors 
and/or Property Managers commence in the fall of 2021, including an 
education component on the transition of the Blue Bin Program to full 
producer responsibility in 2024; 

And further, that staff align the implementation of the townhouse waste 
collection options selected by the individual townhouse complexes with 
the new curbside collection contracts anticipated to commence on 
October 1, 2024; 

And further, that townhouse complexes requesting to be converted to 
cart-based collection with the large organics cart (Option 1a) prior to the 
new collection contract in 2024 be allowed to do so provided that the 
proposed approach, as outlined in the report of the Interim Commissioner 
of Public Works, listed on the January 21, 2021 Waste Management 
Strategic Advisory Committee agenda, titled “Townhouse Waste 
Collection Options”, is met; 
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And further, that townhouse complexes requesting to be converted to 
cart-based collection with a smaller organics cart (Option 1b) prior to the 
new collection contract in 2024 be allowed to do so, subject to 
satisfactory negotiations related to pricing with the waste collection 
contractors and provided that the proposed approach as outlined in the 
subject report, is met. 

Referred to the April 1, 2021, WMSAC meeting 
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